
Jan & Patti’s Update 

 
 

 

• The New Pool Flooring for around the shower area has 
been approved.  Date to start the project will be 
announced, at which time the shower will be unavailable 
until completion 

• Work will begin on the New Fountain in front of the 
Clubhouse on February 11th. 

• The Board and Architectural Committee met with the 
lighting consultant to begin the process of developing a 
plan to replace the lollipop lights and to improve lighting 
around the community. 

• The Board met with the painting consultant to begin the 
process of developing a plan to paint all the buildings.  

 



 

 

It’s time for the Annual Meeting 
Mark your calendar for February 8th 

10:00 am 
Sonoran Plaza 

Sage Room 
Coffee, water, and cookies will be served. 

 
Special Guest, Aly Cline  

Surprise City Council Vice Mayor 

 



 
The Board and City Property are in the process of obtaining 

bids to clean the Clubhouse and buildings, as we are losing our 
current provider.   

 
The Board understands that smoking in the pool area is 

bothersome to nonsmokers.  The smokers were asked to limit 
themselves to 2 smokers at a time in the smoking area and to 

refrain from smoking during Social Committee Events.   

 
ALL DOG OWNERS please pick up after your pet inside the 

buildings and throughout the grounds.  Please be a 
responsible pet owner!  They can’t pick up after themselves!! 

 



 

FOOD DRIVE 
 

Please support Relay for Life by bringing canned goods 
and other staples to the Clubhouse by February 18th.  
Food will be donated to the Food Bank.  If you are a 

either a cancer survivor or want to walk, you are 
welcome  to come to 

Beardsley Park,  

12755 Beardsley Road,  

Sun City West,  

February 20, 2022  

3:00-8:00pm  

Help us defeat cancer in our communities!! 

 



 
Dear Members, 

This is to notify you that I will be retiring March 25, 2022.  It is with a 
full heart that I make this decision.  It has been a true joy to finish the 
last chapter of my career in such a beautiful community.  After 
owning and working many years in big salons, this has been a stylist’s 
dream.  For that I thank you, as well as all the previous Boards.  Plus, 
I’ve always felt I’ve had the “best view” anyone could ask for – the 
palm trees, the pool, the flowers.  But more than all of the above, it 
has been the residents/clients over the years that have made my time 
here so special. 

I also want to thank all of the Board Members and Residents for 
allowing me to serve this home state of Michigan.  We have 5 married 
sons and 15 grandchildren and another one on the way.  Two sons are 
in Michigan, two here in Arizona and one in California.  I’m grateful 
for the sons who live in the warm climate.  The next chapter of my life 
will be very full.  I plan on doing volunteer work, take up gardening 
and spending lots of time with the grandchildren, other family and 
friends.  Thanks again.  Good health to all. 

 

Lee Crow 

 



 

 
 

If you currently have a bike in the bike cage, please put your bike in 
properly to allow the 3 wheelers plenty of space to park.  Due to the 
number of bikes in the bike cage no more bike keys will be available 
at this time.  It would be helpful when you park your bike to use the 
same spot if possible.   

 

Thank you for your cooperation to all bike owners,  

it’s deeply appreciated. 


